
A regular meeting of the City Council was held at City Hall, 200 S. Main Street on Monday,

September 11, 2017.  The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.

Mayor Platte called the meeting to order.  

Present were Mayor Platte and Councilpersons Harri, Burke, McGee and Colestock. None

were absent.

The invocation was given by Pastor Jim Riley of the Assembly of God Church.

The Agenda was approved as printed.

The August 28, 2017, Regular Minutes and the September 5, 2017 Special Meeting Minutes

were approved as printed.

Councilman Burke moved that disbursements in the amount of $254,991.90, be approved;

seconded by Councilwoman Colestock, passed unanimously.  

Councilman Harri read for Second Reading and Adoption Ordinance 2017-6, an Ordinance to

Amend the Code of the City of Eaton Rapids by Amending Appendix A - Zoning, Article III List

of Districts, 3.02 MAP, for property described as 420 Haven Street, Property Tax Code 

23-300-003-300-740-00, changing the Master Plan from Industrial/Warehouse to Single

Family Residential; seconded by Councilman McGee, passed unanimously.

Councilman McGee read for Second Reading and Adoption Ordinance 2017-7, an Ordinance

to Amend the Code of the City of Eaton Rapids by Amending Appendix A - Zoning, Article III

List of Districts, 3.02 MAP, for property described as 420 Haven Street, Property Tax Code 

23-300-003-300-740-00, changing from Manufactured Housing Park (MHPD) to Low Density

Single Family Residential District (RD1); seconded by Councilwoman Colestock, passed

unanimously.

Reuben Green, 630 Forest Street, appeared before Council regarding the Hickory Haven

Trailer Court and having it be accessible off of the old railroad bed.

Councilman McGee reported on the following: that he is excited about the Urban Air Event

and what a great week and weekend it’s going to be.

Councilman Harri reported on the following: welcomed the Urban Air family to Eaton Rapids

and he will be the DJ at the event on Saturday.

City Clerk Reinecke reported on the following: that Marks Place will be holding a Breast

Cancer Awareness Event on Tuesday, September 12th, all day long, and that 10% of his profit

on that day will go to a local charity and sponsorship of a decorated bra at the “It’s A Breast

Thing” event that will be held on October 3rd.
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Fire Chief McNutt reported on the following: that they had assisted with a person that had

overdosed and had used the narcon kit and had been able to revive the individual; and that

the training enter in the North Industrial Park will be coming soon with Planning Commission

approval.

Mayor Platte reported on the following: that Urban Air will be here and urged everyone to

participate in the “Pimp Your Blimp” event that will take place on Saturday by donating food

items for your favorite “Blimp” that will be to Heart and Hands; and that he had seen the

testing of the water rescue boat that had taken place last Friday and it was very impressive.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:22 p.m.

                                                                                                                               

Steven G. Platte, Mayor Kristy Reinecke, City Clerk


